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Election of Officers
by Scott Reid

If you are reading this newsletter, you are likely eligible to nominate officers for the Board of the Maidu Neighborhood Association and to vote for the nominees.  The present board will accept nominations at our next monthly meeting at Sargeant School’s Activity Room.  (See box below for date and time.)  The election will take place at the October meeting on the fourth Tuesday, also at Sargeant School. 

How do you know for sure you qualify to nominate, elect or, for that matter, serve as a Board member?  Our by-laws state that you simply need to be at least 18 years old, live or own property in the neighborhood, or be an employee of a business within the Maidu Neighborhood Association boundaries.  Only one employee per business is allowed to vote.

And here's a not-so-secret fact of our all-volunteer organization -- nominees may self-nominate!  So feel free to come to the next meeting and nominate yourself to be a member of the Board.  Or nominate someone you'd like to see run.  We'll just need them to accept their nomination before the September meeting is over (so bring a note from them if they can't attend).  Can't make it to the meeting?  Then send us an e-mail with your nomination to the feedback link shown at the bottom of each page of our website at www.maiduna.com. 

Stay tuned for the cliff-hanging announcement of who is running.  Names of nominees will appear in our next newsletter. Then come to the October general meeting and vote for the candidates of your choice! 

Park Clean-Up & Free BBQ, Saturday, October 16
by Xandra Tielman

Maidu Park is one of the treasures of our neighborhood.  The park gives us all easy access to a little bit of nature.  On October 16, the neighborhood association will once again be sponsoring the park clean up.  Come out, meet your neighbors, and pick up a little trash.  We will be meeting at the pavilion near the basketball court at 10 in the morning to organize, gather equipment, and then pick up trash along the trails and creek.  At 12 noon, we will be serving lunch and drinks back at the pavilion.  There will be a prize awarded to the person who finds the most interesting piece of trash.  Please remember to bring gloves and wear long pants for protection.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 28, 2010, at 7 pm, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  
Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com
Delivery Person Needed:

We need a new block captain for 21 homes in the Balboa/Larkin area.  Can you deliver our Maidu NA newsletter once a month to this area?  Please respond to Jim Kidd via e-mail at jckidd@hotmail.com.

Bikefest! 

David Allen

Calling cyclists of all ages.  Roseville's premier family cycling event, Bikefest, is upon us.  On Saturday, October 3, bring your bikes and helmets to Heritage Oaks Elementary (2271 Americana Drive, near Junction and Foothills) for a morning of bicycle fun.  There will be helmet fittings, bike safety inspections, an obstacle course, visits by Sparky, McGruff, and more.  And it's all free, including helmets for participants with unsafe or improperly fitting helmets.  This event runs from 9 am to noon. 

Bikefest relies on a crew of dedicated volunteers.  If you are over 17 and would like to volunteer for Bikefest, you can access the Bikefest web page on the City of Roseville web site, www.roseville.ca.us.  Volunteers will be rewarded with a Bikefest tee-shirt, snacks, a thank-you gift, and great memories of your contribution to cycling in Roseville. 

Maidu Park Oak Reforestation Update: 
by David Allen

Remember all those oak trees that were planted in Maidu Park a couple years ago?  I've been wondering how they're doing, so I contacted City of Roseville Forester Michael Neumann for an update.  Overall, Michael said they are doing well and will continue to do so especially if Maidu neighbors help keep an eye out for them. 

Perhaps you'll recall that the City planted the Blue, Interior Live, and Valley Oak trees to expand the oak forest growing in Maidu Park.  Such forests provide habitat for wildlife and as many as 600 insect species, absorb storm water runoff, reduce soil erosion, provide shade and aesthetic benefits that can increase property values by up to 10%. 

City crews do their part to get these trees off to a good start by weeding, watering and pruning.  While out amongst the trees, they check for diseases and damage from rodents and drought.  The biggest threat to the trees, though, turns out to be humans. 

Michael said their inspections find that that vandals damage the temporary irrigation pipes, break young trees and even pull them out of the ground.  While city crews can repair and replace, prevention is the best solution. 

If you see anyone damaging trees or irrigation pipes or see vehicles driving in the undeveloped area of Maidu Park, please inform the Parks Department, 774-5505.  When Maidu neighbors team up with the City, we can help ensure the new oaks will grow to be another extraordinary feature of our beautiful park.

Book Donations Are Being Accepted

for Annual Used Book Sale

In anticipation of the Used Book Sale to be held on October 9 and 10, the Friends of the Roseville Public Library are setting up donation sites at each library during the month of September.  Donation bins are available at all three Roseville libraries and at 316 Vernon Street during business hours.  The October book sale draws hundreds of buyers and the money is used for needed books and materials for the libraries.  

The Friends announced that donations to the City’s three libraries in 2009-2010 totaled $26,900.  This money provided funds for the annual summer reading program, the poetry contests, book club kits as well as funds for new books and materials.  A portion of the funds was from generous grants received from the Roseville Citizens Benefit Fund and the Union Pacific Foundation.  They were used to enhance the reference materials, adult fiction, and non-fiction collections.

The October Used Book Sale will be held at the Martha Riley Community Library, 1501 Pleasant Grove Boulevard.  The hours for the sale are 10 am to 5 pm on Saturday, October 9, and noon to 4 pm on Sunday, October 10.  All books on Sunday are half price.  For more information, e-mail the Friends at friends@rosevillefriendsofthelibrary.org or call (916) 783-3892.

National Night Out Photos:

Did you attend this year's National Night Out in Maidu Park?  Do you want to see the photos from the event?  Go to our web site at www.maiduna.com and select the link at the bottom of the first page to see photographs and videos from the event.

Homework Help, Grades 1-8
Visit the Maidu Library at 1530 Maidu Drive for in-person homework help.  Starting September 13, homework help will be available Monday and Wednesday from 3 pm to 5 pm.  If you need more information about library help, you can call 774-5221.

Free Pharmaceutical Collection Day
A free pharmaceutical collection event will be held at Oakmont High School, 1710 Cirby Way, Roseville, on Saturday, September 25 from 10 am to 2 pm.  All pharmaceuticals will be accepted with exception of sharps and lancets.  You can help keep drugs out of the wrong hands and help keep our water clean.  Drugs should never be flushed down the toilet or put in the trash.

Neighbor Ad:  Do you need to replace your old faucet, dishwasher, toilet, garbage disposal or water heater?  I have  been in the plumbing industry with residential & commercial experience for 25 years.  I offer free estimates & reasonable rates.  Michael Gervais, Plumbing Handyman Services, license # 040777.  Call (916) 337-1453.        

